
 

Coming Events May 
 

 1 May (Sat) The Users Group (TUG)  1000 OVC 
 

10 May (Mon) PAC Mtg, 1100 Sam Sneadôs 
 

21 May (Fri) EXCOM Meeting 1115 MCBH OôClub 
 

25 May (Tue) Luncheon Event 1130 FS Hale Ikena 

 

Coming Events  April  
 

3 Apr (Sat) The Users Group (TUG)  1000 OVC 
 

13 Apr (Tue) Luncheon Event 1115 
MCBH OôClub 

 

16 Apr (Fri) EXCOM  Meeting 1115 MCBH OôClub 
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HEALTH CARE REFORM ð HOW WILL IT AFFECT YOU?  

MOAA  gives  you  straight  answers  about  the  new  legislationôs  effects  on   

TRICARE,  Medicare,  TRICARE  For  Life, and VA care; the  status  of  the  

pending   21-percent  TRICARE  payment  cut. 

General Effects on TRICARE and VA Care 
Q1. I heard the new legislation will roll TRICARE into 

a massive government health care program. Is this true? 

A1. Definitely not. 

Q2. Iôve  seen   message   traffic  saying  the   new  

legislation poses a ñsneak attack on TRICARE.ò Is that 

true? 

A2. The Senate bill language has been public for 

months, and we donôt believe there was any intent to 

disadvantage TRICARE beneficiaries, though it didnôt 

explicitly state that TRICARE is ñqualifying coverage.ò 

Just to make it clear, the House unanimously passed 

separate legislation on March 20, deeming TRICARE 

as ñqualifying coverageò under the new law. The Senate 

is expected to pass the same legislation shortly. Defense 

Secretary Gates has issued a statement asserting that health reform ñwonôt have a 

negative effect on TRICARE.ò 

Q3. What does deeming TRICARE as ñqualifying coverageò mean?  

A3. Under the new legislation, people who donôt have qualifying coverage will 

have to pay a financial penalty.  Since  TRICARE  and  VA coverage  will  be 

qualifying  coverage, those  beneficiaries  wonôt  be  subject  to  the  penalty. 

Q4. How about VA care? 

A4. The new legislation states that care rendered under title 38 of the US Code (VA 

care) is also qualifying coverage.  

Q5. Iôve seen message traffic saying that the new law will end TRICARE as of 

2014, and that TRICARE beneficiaries will then have to buy other coverage. Is that 

true? 

A5. Thatôs definitely NOT true. Thereôs nothing like that in the new law.  

Q6. Can I expect my TRICARE enrollment fee, premiums, deductibles or co-pays 

to go up because of this legislation?ô 

A6. No, thereôs nothing in the legislation that would change any TRICARE fees.  

Q7. Whatôs MOAA doing to make sure beneficiaries arenôt negatively affected by 

the national health reform legislation? 

A7. MOAA has pushed House and Senate leaders for much of the past year to make 

sure that  language  was included in any health care debate to protect the unique 

nature of military and VA health benefits and prevent taxation of those benefits.  

(Continued on Page 3) 

April Event ï KôBay Officersô Club 
 

Hawaii Chapter is 

fortunate to have 

Daniel Martinez, 

Historian at the 

WWII Valor in the 

Pacific National 

Monument, as our 

speaker for the 13 

April luncheon at 

the USMC Base Kaneoheôs Officersô Club. 
 

    Daniel joined the National Park Service in 

the early ó80s.  He  has  been  at  the USS 

Arizona Memorial since 1986 and has seen 

history of Pearl Harbor and World War II in 

the Pacific come to life over those years. 
 

     Danielôs credentials go beyond just the 

Pacific.  He has spent much of his life study-

ing American History and has appeared on 

the Discovery Channel narrating several 

American Historic events.  
 

     Today, the National Park Service at Pearl 

Harbor is in transition. On 5 Dec 2008, 

President Bush signed the Proclamation that 

significantly  expanded   the   scope   of   

responsibility of the Park.  When Daniel is 

not reviewing exhibits to go into the new 

Pearl Harbor Memorial Museum and Visitor 

Center, he is deeply involved in the General 

Management Plan that will guide the Park 

for the next 20 years.  He will tell us about 

that Plan. 
 

(See Page 5 to make Reservations) 

DOD Secretary Robert 

Gates, seen here assuring 

the Armed Services and 

Veterans that their insur-

ance is  protected  under  

the health overhaul passed 

by Congress. (AP Photo) 
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          Aloha!  Hope  you  were  not  too  inconvenienced  by  the  tsunami  alert.   Some  of  our 

members were actively involved in the civil defense and emergency management actions, which 

most people felt were necessary.  Ironically April is Tsunami Awareness Month; as if we needed 

a reminder! 

          Now  that  health  insurance  reform  has  become  law, we repeat the warning that a persistent rumor the 

legislation included cuts to Tricare For Life benefits is NOT TRUE . There  may  be  some  impacts  on  Hawaii 

residents, but they will be minimal since Hawaii has a broad exception in the new law. 

          I hope that you heeded my request to complete and return the 2010 Census Form. It sure was easy to fill 

out.  While the info on the form is super secret, the overall data will be used to provide funding to states through 

federal infrastructure including  such  things  as  better  sidewalks, count-down traffic lights and safer streets in 

general, which benefit all of us, especially senior citizens. 

          Finally thank all of you for your continued support of the many local military family support groups that 

help those left behind our deployed troops.  Also thanks for remembering our LTC Heyenga and his support of 

our JROTC and ROTC awards by contributing to those programs in his memory. 

Presidentõs  Perspective   

by LtCol  Tom  Smyth  USMC (Ret)  

Hawaii Legislative Update 
The 2010 Legislative Session ends 29 April.  Of bills and resolutions introduced in this session, some are still moving and 

some are not.  These include: 

1. A Resolution passed both houses that recognizes and commends those  who  provide  support  to  families  of  deployed 

personnel. 

2. A Resolution asking the President and Congress to immediately repeal the ñDonôt Ask, Donôt Tellò policy passed the 

Senate and is yet to be heard in the House. 

3.  A bill to allow deploying personnel to defer or cancel a health club contract passed the House and will be heard in the 

Senate. 

4. A highly visible bill to allow flagpoles in areas governed by Community Association rules passed the House and may be 

heard in the Senate. Height and location of flagpoles could be controlled.  

5.  A bill requiring the state to fly the POW/MIA flag under the U.S. flag on state building flagpoles, except schools.  The 

bill passed the House and will be heard in the Senate. The final bill may define the days this would be required. 

6. A bill changing state and county voting law to make it easier for military and overseas civilian absentee voters to vote in 

primary and general elections passed the Senate and has only one House committee remaining.  It conforms local law as 

much as possible to recent federal law. The Hawaii primary election is only 45 days before the November general election, 

so they cannot send ballots overseas within the 45 days the federal law requires. The changes are complicated, but Hawaii 

actually does a pretty good job of handling military absentee ballots compared to other states. 

 7.  A bill allowing Family Court judges to take deployment status into account if the custodial parent is challenged while 

deployed.  This is a complicated issue  with  parallels  in  some  other  states. The  state  liaison  in  OSD is working with us 

to develop wording acceptable to the Hawaii Bar Association. The bill passed the House and is before the Senate. 

8.  Bills to allow the Judiciary to create ñVetsô Courtò similar to those in other states and cities have not been scheduled for 

hearing in the opposite house.  A Resolution asking the Chief Justice to form a task force to look at veteransô issues in the 

court system, including possibly creating a ñVetsô Court,ò has been introduced. A major issue is funding, although DOD 

money may become available to help with local costs. 

9.  Bills conforming state veteranôs hiring preference eligibility criteria to the federal criteria were deferred or not heard. 

          Your MOAA chapter continues to monitor and testify on these bills.  They are important to various components of 

our Armed Forces and we will do our best to support those that are in the best interest of all of those who serve.  

          So far there has been no attempt to tax pensions or Social Security payments but we continue to watch closely since 

the state is facing a significant  revenue  shortfall.  There  may  be  an  increase  in the General Excise Tax, income tax on 

higher incomes, or even in the conveyance tax on the sale of very expensive homes.   Those issues will not be resolved until 

very late in the session when all budget issues are considered together. 
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- - CHAPTER SOCIAL EVENTS - - 
13 APRIL luncheon  with  Daniel  Martinez, Chief 

Historian, National  Park  Service,  Pearl  Harbor, 

speaking on WWII history with specific reference to 

December 7 at Pearl Harbor, and plans for the future. 

A 25 MAY  luncheon  will feature  Jim  Kelley,  former 

Assistant Secretary of State, East Asia, addressing the 

complex problems of dealing with North Korea.  Check 

for details in the May PHK. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

Health Care Reform            (Continued from Page 1) 
Effects on TRICARE For Life and Medicare 

Q8. Is TFL also ñqualifying coverageò under the new law? 

A8. Yes. Both Medicare and TFL are expressly deemed as such 

under the legislation. 

Q9. Medicare is cut $500 billion under the new law. Wonôt that 

have to cut payments to doctors?  

A9. Itôs true that Medicare spending is reduced by about that much, 

but most of those changes are relatively less painful ones that 

probably wonôt affect TRICARE or TFL beneficiaries much. 

Q10. Are you saying that the funding cut wonôt affect Medicare 

beneficiaries at all? 

A10. No. But the implications are probably longer-term ones rather 

than shorter-term ones. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Chair, RADM C. Bruce Smith, USN (Ret), 2008-2010 

CAPT John Peters, USN (Ret), 2008-2010 

Col Jim Gebhard, USAF (Ret) 2008-2010 

COL Ralph Hiatt, USA (Ret), 2009-2011 

LCDR Tom Marzec, USN (Ret), 2009-2011 

Trish Kubach, 2009-2011 

Helen Peil Baker, 2010-2012 

CDR Bill Moore, USN (Ret), 2010-2012 

CAPT George Sullivan, USN (Ret) 2010-2012 

Elected Officers  
 

President 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 

tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

1st Vice President 

Capt Glen Van Ingen USAF 

292-6844 

gvan@hawaii.rr.com  
 

 2d Vice President 

CDR Bill Moore USN 

261-4071 

buckeye@hawaiiantel.net 
 

3d Vice President 

LCDR Phillip Rother USN 

471-0091, ext 204 

phillip.rother@navy.mil  
 

Appointed Officers  
 

Secretary - Helen Baker 

753-7793 

propinvst@hawaii.rr.com 
 

Treasurer  

LtCol Geoff Bangs USMC 

261-1455 

gmbangs@hawaiiantel.net 
 

Accountant  

LTC Richard DeLong, USA 

486-0439 

 rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Auxiliary - Anna Blackwell 

739-9164 

annagram2@aol.com 
 

Legal 

COL Terry Thomason USA 

247-5255 

turtlealoha@aol.com 
 

Chair LAVA  

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

State Legislative Affairs 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

Directory Business Manager 

LCDR Tom Marzec, USN 

754-8857 

adamtm@lava.net 
 

 

 

Chair Personal Affairs 

CDR Bill Moore USN 

261-4071 

buckeye@hawaiiantel.net 
 

Chaplain 

CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA  

292-6095  

bezansonrs01@aol.com 
 

Chair Public Affairs  

VACANT  
 

Official Photographer 

VACANT  
 

Chair ROTC Scholarships 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt USA  

261-3301  

hiattr@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Chair Community Affairs  

Kathy Delong   

486-0439 

rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Co-Editors PHK  

 CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA 

955-4838 

bezansonrs@gmail.com 
 

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

Webmaster 

Bob Ranaldo 

941-0602 

bobranaldo@yahoo.com 
 

Database Mgt 

Maj George Montague USAF 

239-4222 

montagueg001@hawaii.rr.com 
 

TUG  

Col Lou Torraca USAF 

254-3286  

af06hi@gmail.com 
 

 Surgeon 

CDR John Boyer USN 

988-1966 

boyeraloha@aol.com 
 

Sergeant ïatï Arms 

VACANT  

Executive Committee  

 

Thinning of the Ranks 
 

No deaths of Hawaii Chapter members have been reported. 
 

Binnacle List 
 

CAPT Richard D. Eber, USN (Ret) 

Colonel David A. Lerps, USMC (Ret) 

LTC Joseph (JAY) Blanchard, Jr. USA (Ret) 

MajGen Rockly Triantafellu, USAF (Ret) 

Ms Trish Kubach, Auxilary 
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PAC  MATTERS  by CDR Bill Moore, USN (Ret) 
 

     Five members of  the  Personal  Affairs  Committee  (PAC)  met  at  the  Kahala  Nui residence  on  Monday, 

March 8, to update residents on benefits and programs available to retired military officers and their families.  

Anna Blackwell coordinated the event and participants included Jack Miller, Bill Moore, Ron Bezanson and 

John Harms.   This was Johnôs last appearance at a MOAA/PAC function since he and Bobbie will be moved 

back to  the  mainland  in  mid-March, 2010.  We  will  miss  his  expertise  in  many  areas but especially in 

Veteranôs Affairs  where  he  contributed  so  much  for  Chapter members.  The program given at Kahala Nui 

was well received with a good Q & A session about the topics. 

     The Personal Affairs Committee is looking for a chapter member to replace John as the PAC Marine Corps 

representative.  Normally, when a Chapter memberôs death occurs, we try to provide a PAC representative to 

assist the family from the same Military Service as the deceased. We would like to continue this practice if we 

can persuade another Marine Corps Officer to join our Committee.  Please call CDR Bill Moore, PAC Chair, at 

261-4071 for further information.  

A FEW HISTORIC APRIL EVENTS  
April 1ðNazi Germany began its persecution of Jews with a boycott of Jewish-owed businesses, 1933 

April 4ðMartin Luther King Jr. was assassinated in Memphis, TN, 1968 

April 6ðRobert Perry & Matthew Henson became the first men to reach to North Pole, 1909 

April 9ðRobert E. Lee surrendered the Confederate Army of No. Virginia at Appomattox Court House, 1865 

April 11ðCongress proclaimed the end of the Revolutionary War, 1783 

April 12ðThe bombing of Fort Sumter began, starting the War Between the States, 1861 

April 14ðPresident Abraham Lincoln was shot by John Wilkes Booth at Fordôs Theater, DC, 1865 

April 15ðThe Titanic struck an iceberg and sank, 1912 

April 18ðThe Midnight Ride of Paul Revere & William Dawes in Boston, MA, 1775 

April 18ðSan Francisco earthquake and fire, 1906 

April 19ðThe American Revolutionary War began with the battles of Lexington and Concord, 1775 

April 19ðA truck bomb exploded outside the Alfred P. Murrah Federal Bldg., 

Oklahoma City, OK, killing 168 and injuring 500, 1995 

April 22ðThe Oklahoma Land rush began at noon as thousands of homesteaders staked claims, 1889 

April 27ðThe nationôs first Social Security checks were distributed, 1937 

April 30ðThe United States purchased the Louisiana Territory from France, 1803 

April 30ðAdolf Hitler committed suicide along with his wife of one day, Eva Braun, 1945 

CHAPTER SCHOLARSHIP DONATIONS 
 
Recent 2010 Scholarship Donations to the Chapter in Memory of 
Hank Heyenga: 
     Heyenga family -- $1000., Chaplain Ron Bezanson -- $150. 
     George & Roberta Sullivan - $25.,  Jack & Carita Miller - $25. 
Colonel Hank Heyenga supported the Chapter ROTC Scholarship 
program in word and deed for over twenty years.  He  felt  the  cadets  were  student 
leaders among their peers in patriotism, civic responsibility and good citizenship.  He 
regularly was the leading Chapter financial contributor to the scholarship program and 
personally witnessed the gratitude from the parents of the scholarship awardees and 
the Cadets for the financial assistance for higher education.  
 

The  cadets  may  some  day  be Commissioned Officers and join MOAA.  So please be 
generous  in  supporting  our own.  Your  help  is  needed  for  this  worthy  program.  
Donations to the Scholarship Program are welcome at any time by sending a check to 
Hawaii Chapter MOAA, P. O. Box 1185, Kailua, HI 96734-1185. 

 

SHOWTIME IN KAILUA ð 

ITõS A BARGAIN! 
 

Lanikai Mortgage Players 

Presents 
 

Say it Ainôt So Joe! 
or 

The Miracle at St. Fungo 
A Melodrama in Two Acts 

 

Where: The Lanikai 

Community Center 

Aôalapapa & Kaiôolena Drives 

in Kailua 
 

When: May 21st, 22nd, 

 & 23rd, and 28th, 29th, 

 & 30th at 8:00pm 
 

Reservations/Tickets $7.00 
 

Call June Tansley 262-5482 
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 HAWAII STATE CHAPTER of the MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA                                   

New Membership Application and/or Current Member Dues Payment 
Name: ___________________________________________ Male  Ǐ     Female  Ǐ 

                              Last                                    First                         MI 

New Member Application  Ǐ   Currently a Regular Member   Ǐ     Currently an Auxiliary Member Ǐ 

New members: Complete next items and Regular or Auxiliary Member section.  Enter remittance at bottom. 

Current members: Complete any items that have changed and enter your remittance amount at bottom of form.  

Address:_________________________________________________________ Email:____________________ 

Date of birth:_________________________  National MOAA membership No. _________________________   

Home Phone:____________________  Office Phone: _____________________  Fax ____________________    

If married, spouseôs first name:___________________  Last name, if different than yours:____________________________________ 
Indicate interest in any of the following Chapter activities or Committees: 

Personal Affairs    LAVA    Public Affairs    Program/Social    Newsletter   Membership     Finance     Fund Raising     

J/ROTC Scholarships  and Awards       Community  Service      TUG(Computers)      Party  Bridge      Golf        Tennis      
Dues Enclosed $ __________ Optional Donation: Scholarships $ __________ Community Services $_________ 

 Total Remittance: $__________ Check to Hawaii State Chapter MOAA, PO Box 1185, Kailua HI 96734-1185 

Regular Members:  Active duty, retired, or former military officers are eligible for regular membership. 

Service ______  Rank _______  Active DutyǏ  RetiredǏ  ReserveǏ  National GuardǏ  Former OfficerǏ 

Dues: $18 per year; 5 years for $72. Life membership: Age 50 and under, $360; 51-60 $300; 61-70 $270; 

71-89 $120; 90 and older is free. 

Auxiliary Members:  Widows or widowers are eligible for membership whose spouses were regular mem-

bers or were eligible for regular membership. Rank of spouse: _______ Service of spouse: ________ 

Dues: $12 per year; 5 years for $48; Life membership: Age 50 and under, $180; 51-60 $150; 61-70 $120; 

71-89 $60; 90 and older is free.   

Would you like to become a published author?  Do  you  have  a  story  that  needs  to  be  told?  Weôd like to 

hear  from  you!!  Submit  original  first  person  stories  up  to  500 words  in  length  to  be  considered  for  PHK 

publication.  If  story  has  been  previously  printed,  please  cite  permission  to  republish. 

MOAA Hawaii State Chapter   

Luncheon - KôBay Officersô Club 
 

   TUESDAY, APRIL 13, 2010 at 1115 
   LUNCH FOLLOWED BY OUR GUEST SPEAKER: 

DANIEL MARTINEZ, CHIEF HISTORIAN NATIONAL PARK SERVICE AT  

PEARL HARBOR  

Please join your Chapter Members for this event as Daniel looks to the future and how the  

Presidential Proclamation - World War II Valor in the Pacific National Monument will change Pearl Harbor 

Choice of Buffet or Menu - Each Person Responsible for His/Her Own Check 

PLEASE MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS EARLY  

Reservations required not later than Friday, April 9, 2010 

Please E-mail or call Glen Van Ingen gvan@hawaii.rr.com or 292-6844 

(No mail-in required.) 

Mahalo for your support. 

file:///C:/Users/George/Documents/MOAA/2010%20PHK/gvan@hawaii.rr.com
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Great WWII Fighter Pilot Story submitted by Jim Gebhard  
Source : Interview by Budd Davisson Editor, Flight Journal [abridged] 

 

     Screaming along at treetop level in his P -51, the Czech forests 

and fields nothing more than a green blur behind the airplanes, 

trains, and trucks he had in his sights, Bruce Carr never expected to 

find himself a pedestrian, far behind enemy lines.  

     Now he was dodging from tree to tree, ditch to culvert, tired of 

trying to find cover where there was none.  No underbrush.  And the 

chicken heôd somehow caught rotted before he figured out a way to 

cook it that wouldnôt let the Germans know he was there.  He threw it 

away and turned in the direction of the nearest German airfield. Even 

POW's get to eat. Sometimes.  

     When 18 -year -old Bruce Carr enlisted in the Army, he had been flying as a private pilot since 1939.  His 

instructor had been an Auburn, NY, native named 'Johnny' Bruns.  

     "In 1942, after I enlisted," as Bruce Carr remembers it, "we went to meet our instructors. Then the door 

opened and out stepped my military flight instructor: the same Johnny Bruns!  

     "We took a Stearman to an outlying field, doing aerobatics all the way; then he got out and soloed me. 

That was my first flight in the military.  

     ñAfter three or four  hours  in the AT-6, they took me and a few others aside, told us we were going to fly 

P-40s and we left for Tipton, Georgia, where a lieutenant just back from North Africa kneeled on the P -40's 

wing, showed me where all the levers were, made sure I knew how everything worked, then said: 'If you can 

get it started, go flying,' just like that!  

     "I was 19 years old and didn't know enough to be scared.  I buzzed every cow in that part of the state. 

Then we went overseas."  

     That first contingent in England had so little flight time -  Carr had less than 160 hours -  that nowadays 

they would barely have their civilian pilot's license. Flight training then had a hint of fatalistic Darwinism: if 

they learned fast enough to survive they were ready to move on to the next step.  

     His pioneering group would be first  to  take  the  Mustang  into  combat, and he clearly remembers his 

introduction to the airplane: ñThis is a P-51. Soon, we'll have to form a unit, so go fly.ò A lot of English cows 

were buzzed.  

     "I thought the P -51B would be no big deal.  But  I  was  REALLY  impressed! I just flew the P -40, but in 

the P -51 I was part of the airplane and it was part of me! A world of difference.   

     "On my first l ong - range  mission,  we  just  kept  climbing; I'd never had an airplane above 10,000 feet 

before. Then we were at 30,000 feet and I couldn't believe it! I'd gone to church as a kid, and I knew that's 

where the angels were, so I named my airplane: 'Angels Playmate.'  

     "Then a bunch of Germans roared down through us, and my leader immediately dropped tanks and turned 

hard for home. But I'm not that smart. I'm 19 years old and this SOB shoots at me.  I'm not going to let him 

get away with it.  We went round and round. He couldn't shake me, but I couldn't get on his tail to get any 

hits either.  Before long, we're right down in  the  trees. I'm shooting, but I'm not hitting. I am, however, 

scaring the hell out of him. We're roaring around within a few feet of the ground, and he pulls up to go over 

some trees, so I just pull the trigger and keep it down. The gun barrels burned out and one bullet, a tracer, 

came tumbling out and made a great huge arc. It hit him on the left wing about where the aileron is. He 

pulled up, off came the canopy, and he jumped out, but too low for the chute to open. The airplane crashed. I 

didn't shoot him down: I scared him to death with one bullet hole in his left wing. My first victory wasn't a kill; 

it was more of a suicide."  

     Being a  red -hot  fighter  pilot, however, was  absolutely  no  use  to  him as he lay shivering in the 

Czechoslovakian forest. He knew he would die if he didn't get some food and shelter soon.  

     "I knew where the German field was because I'd flown over it, so I headed in that direction to surrender. I 

intended to walk in the main gate, but it was late afternoon. I decided to wait in the woods until morning.  

     "Lying there, I saw a crew working on an FW 190 right at the edge of the woods. When they were done, I 

assumed, just like you assume in America, that the thing was all finished. The cowling's on. The engine has 

been run. The fuel truck has been there. It's ready to go. Maybe a dumb assumption for a young fellow, but I 

assumed so. So, I got in the airplane and spent the night hunkered down in the cockpit.  

     "When it got light I started studying the cockpit. I can't read German, so I couldn't decipher dials and I 

couldn't find the normal switches like there were in American airplanes. On the right side was a smooth panel. 

Under this was a compartment with something I would classify as circuit breakers. They didn't look like ours, 

but they weren't regular switches either.   (To be continued in the May PHK)  
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I reviewed all the notes I took at CES and decided it wouldnôt be fair not to do this last list as it has some interesting things on it. Be sure 

to visit http://tinyurl.com/363qew after the first of April for the full version of the column. 
 

 **The iType is an iPhone- or iPod Touch-compatible keyboard that gives users the advantage of full-sized keys for extended typing sessions. Of course, it wonôt fit in 

your pocket, but be honest, there are times when u wish u had an easier keyboard to tweet with, arenôt there? 
 

**The Ion Tape Express offers one of the easiest and smallest ways to transfer your old cassette tapes to MP3. The USB-equipped portable cassette player includes EZ 

Tape Converter software that guides you through the conversion process and imports your recordings directly into iTunes.   
 

**The Ion Powerplay LP uses a single USB cable for both power and data transfer. When it comes to ripping those old records to MP3 files, it doesn't get much simpler 

than this. I keep looking at  the cabinet in my garage where all my 78s and 33s are and each time one of these kind of easy conversion items comes along, I feel guilty 

again. Any volunteers willing to help? 
 

**The Scosche flipSYNC offers an extremely compact and handy way to keep an iPod/iPhone USB cable on your keychain. Great for people who can never find an 

iPhone cable when they need one. This includes lots of folks I knowér u 1?                    
 

**Making a case for the "Chumby category" is the Sony Dash. This tabletop Internet gadget features a 7-inch color touch screen (measured diagonally) and has access to 

more than 1,000 free Internet apps, including news, calendars, weather, sports, social networking, and more via your existing home wireless connection. On top of that, 

you can tap into audio and video content from Sony's Bravia Internet video platform, from sources like YouTube, Pandora Internet radio, Epicurious, Crackle, Livestrong, 

and Blip.tv. This is ideal for those no computer folks who still would like to have access to some PC kinda stuff without the PC.                       
 

**At CES 2010, Panasonic launched a new line of midrange cameras, the FH series. It replaces the FS series in the company's Lumix camera lineup. The top of line is 

the 14-megapixel FH20, which features an 8x zoom lens in a compact body. The 14-megapixel Lumix FH3 and 12-megapixel FH1 fill out the series and feature 5x optical 

zoom lenses. All three models can record 720p HD-quality video and feature Panasonic's Venus Engine IV image processor that promises to boost AF and shutter lag 

speeds. And  just  think, only a couple years ago, it was predicted that 5 megapixels would be it! Oh well, as the MAN says, ñThe desert is strewn with the bones of 

prophets.ò  

**You can now use muscle power to charge your electronics. Easy Energy at CES 2010 showed off the YoGen hand charger. When you pull the string, it turns a mini 

flywheel that produces a steady stream of power--up to five watts--for small, portable devices. One minute of pulling is enough to charge a cell phone, according to the 

company. Easy Energy is adapting the same flywheel alternator technology for a pedal-powered laptop, called the YoGen MaxT, which is still under development. Nice to 

have had one for the Tsunami alert!                          

**General Motors was at CES 2010 showing off  its  smartphone  application  for  remotely controlling the Chevy Volt. Having tools to manage charge time and track 

remaining range will be very important for electric vehicles, as consumers need to adjust to a different fueling system. The application, which will run on the iPhone, 

Blackberry Storm, and Android smartphones, lets people view range, mileage, and to schedule charging to take advantage of off-peak rates. It also has remote control 

functions, such as turning  on  air  conditioning  while  the c ar is still plugged in, rather than drawing on the battery, and remote unlock. The Volt is due for release in 

November of this year for about $40,000 before tax credits. Would u believe another app? Do u think as an incentive to buy the car u get an iPhone too? 

**"Parental Controls" is a term that has been widely used to describe tools that allow parents to choose appropriate content for their children. Parental control software 

has been developed for everything from TV to the Internet. Safe Eyes falls in the later category of Internet parental control software. Safe eyes is a flexible set of tools 

that allows anyone to determine the type Internet usage that is appropriate. This may bring on squawks from teen kids/grandkids, but unfortunately, there are just too 

many kooks out there and safe always trumps sorry, and I do not mean the ñDonaldò                     

**Make your mobile phone into a home phone and your home phone into a mobile phone with the Gigaset One. Now you can make and receive mobile calls on any 

corded or cordless phone around your home. No land line needed. Your home phones become an extension of your Bluetooth enabled mobile phone. Connect up to 

three Bluetooth mobile phones. No more mobile dead zones or diminished audio quality. U didnôt throw away your old land line set when you went cellular, did u?? 

**If u werenôt as prepared for the Tsunami which we were fortunate enough to missésort-uv, then take a look at www.eton.com and www.redcross.org 

**Do More than cross your fingers; get  an  emergency  radio.  It  is  an  important part of any emergency kit. Eton Corp. Features a half dozen Red Cross radios and 

emergency flashlightséthey offer a monetary donation to the ARC for each product purchased.  

**Wellcore is an upscale, wireless monitoring system that adds  new  features  to the standard emergency pendant alert system for seniors. For example, it monitors 

activities, detects falls automatically, delivers messages, asks to be worn and protects on the go when paired with a Wellcore-compatible cell phone. Wellcore allows 24/7 

protection anywhere within the cell phoneôs coverage range. When a fall is detected, the cell phone summons emergency responders to the exact location of the fall 

using the cell phoneôs GPS, and caregivers are alerted. This feature allows flexible mobility while providing maximum security for seniors. I am waiting to hear from them 

with a date this is available!                       

And, that is the ENDénext time I will tip you off on where to get the top, absolute must-have, freebies for your computer so stay tuned.  Have fun, but 

careful as u enjoy all the new goodies out there.   Aloha, Lou 

TUG by Colonel Lou Torraca USAF (Retired) 

                The END is NEAR! Not to worry, just my 2010 CES ògoodies òlist! 
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UP-COMING  CHAPTER  ACTIVITIES:  
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13 April , 1115 -  MCBH OôClub 

Lunch with Daniel Martinez,  

Chief Historian NPS at Pearl Harbor  
 

25 May , 1130 -  Lunch with Jim Kelley,  

Former Assistant Secretary of State, East Asia 
 

For Reservation Info see Page 3 & 5 
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